
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 

Bluff City Board of Mayor and Aldermen 
May 2, 2017 

Mayor Wells called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Members present were Sandra Madison, Jack Stratton, Ray Harrington, John Harrison and Richard 

Bowling. 

Prayer was given by Vice Mayor Ray Harrington, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Wells opened the floor for the following: 

Citizen Comments- First Session- None 

Minutes for the April 4, 2017 regular meeting were approved with a motion by Vice Mayor Harrington. 

Second by Alderman Bowling. All in favor. 

Discussion I Action - Health Insurance 

City Recorder/ Finance Officer Sharon Greene reported that she had sent the board members a 

copy of the renewals for the health insurance. The United Health Care has gone up with a total 

annual increase of $17,567 which is an increase of $81.11 per month per employee. On the Blue 

Cross Blue Shield the annual increase would be $12,111. Ms Greene reported that if the city 

decided to continue 100% coverage for the employees on the United Healthcare it would be an 

increase in their benefits of $18.77 a week and a yearly total $975.96 per employee. On Blue 

Cross Blue Shield it comes out to $12.94 per week and total yearly increase per employee per 

year would be $672.00. Ms Greene stated that our agent Michael Trout is present if anyone has 

questions. Vice Mayor Harrington stated that the Blue Cross Plan seems to be the better of the 

two where it pays 90% instead of 80%. Mr Trout stated yes in that manor. Mr Trout stated that in 

urgent health co-pay stated that typically it should fall under the $40 co-pay but it depends on 

how they bill it. Vice Mayor Harrington stated that Blue Cross seemed like the best coverage .Mr 
Trout stated that the difference is, with the United Healthcare, we have been with them for a very 

long time and all of the employees have had their doctors prescribe medications that fit under the 

co-pays as how United covers prescriptions. Mr Trout stated that you will see a lot of disruption 

in reference to prescriptions as to the co-pay it applies to. 

With no other questions a motion was made by Vice Mayor Harrington to stay with United 

Healthcare. Second by Alderwoman Madison. All in favor. 














